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Council Meeting 
Held on Tuesday 30th October 2018
At Manchester Bridge Club
Present: 
Irene Davies (Chairman), Alan Mould (Secretary), Eve Lighthill, Roger Hopton, Jeff Morris, Kath Nelson, Joy Blakey, Barbara Lewis, Michael Byrne, Joan Lewis, Karen Sandler, Adam Wiseberg.
1
Apologies for Absence

Kevin Comrie, Rhona Goldenfield, Ann Thornton, Jeff Smith.
2
Minutes of last Meeting held 27th March 2018
Accepted as a true and correct record.
3
Matters Arising

4.1     
Action: The seminar for the A team needs to be actioned.


Action: MGB to pursue with AM.

4.1    
Any new club joining the MCBA should have a committee member attend a duplicate. 

         
Action: RG and ID to sort out attendance at a duplicate at Besses.


ID and AM to play at Besses

4.1   
Action: RG to get Harry Bailey to contact AM.


Complete.

4.2    
BB@B has been altered to include racism, sexism etc. 

         
Action: ID to put forward proposed changes to the constitution at the AGM


No need as Constitution says we adhere to the EBU rules.

4.4    
Action: Rules should not be altered, clarified, or otherwise changed, part way through the season.

4.6   
Gazette Trophy has non-clear rules concerning intermediate teams, and what the conditions for qualifying as an intermediate team are.

         
Action: Regs to be clarified for next year.


Rules now say “team average must be J or below to be. For a teams event 3 out of 4 or 6 out of 8 must be intermediate”. 


Comment:


There is a difference between Intermediate events and intermediate prizes in open events. 

4.7  
Action: in future download a countdown programme and use two laptops. RG to ask Jeff Smith how to do this.


Complete.

4.8     
Action: We wish two teams in the Presidents Cup. MGB to communicate this to David Stevenson. 


Complete.
4.11   
Action: Ask Sally Bray for name of contact for Freshers Week.


Not actioned until September when ID contacted the University. There was no bridge presence at Freshers Week. 

6      
Action: AM to ask Gordon Rainsford about websites.


Complete.

       
Action: Working group to be formed – ID, AM, KS, David Barton. Date of meeting Tuesday 10th April, 2:00pm.


Complete.

7
Action: Changes to regulations concerning unplayed matches to be incorporated into league and Higson Cup rules for 2018-19 season


Not actioned. To be incorporated for 2018-19.

8     
Action: MGB to speak to EBU re heat of Portland in Manchester.


MGB spoke to them and had a productive conversation. They said they would have one if there was a demand.

      
Action:    Altrincham BC to be suggested as venue for NL next year.


At NBL review meeting, MCBA delegates suggested Altrincham. August for B division, and September for C division. However, £168 of food allowance will go on paying for the venue.

       

Action: JKM to liaise with Sarah Miles over post of County Development Officer.


Under item 5.

      

Action: Northern Counties Working Party have an Improvers Competition. JKM hopes clubs will run some heats – any event would do.

It was not run in the North West this year.

4
Report of Officers 

4.1
Chair (Irene Davies)
1. GDPR. We now have a list of players from outside of MCBA and their email addresses who are happy to be contacted about MCBA events. A copy of this list is available from ID. We will continue to collect more agreements as and when we can.
2. Manchester BC is still in flux. They have to leave their present Palatine Road site at the end of the Year. Plans are in the process of forming around a site near Withington Girls School. 

3. The MCBA again had no presence at Manchester University Fresher’s Fair.

4. Plans are in place to have another seminar lead by Michael Byrne for the NBL B & C team in the spring 2019.

5. Most of the Chairs work has been taken up by the Membership Campaign run jointly with Merseyside and Cheshire CA.

We advertised for a Regional Project Officer who would work initially for one year to increase the number of members in the two counties. We appointed Sara Miles, who is a member at Deva BC. She started work in September. The budget we have allocated for this work from MCBA is very limited, only £1000. This will pay for about 50 hours consultancy time from the RPO.

We have set up a working Group to help shape the RPO’s work. At present that group is Irene Davies, Susan Triggs, Barbara Lewis, Joan Lewis, Jeff Morris, Gordon Bickley and Paul Murray. Anybody else who is interested is more than welcome to join. We have met three times.

We have submitted a bid to the Stockport Local Fund which has been set up to fund initiatives to combat loneliness in the community. We have bid for £4000 to set up taster sessions and bridge lessons in the Cheadle and Bramhall area. We have reached the second stage of the bidding process.

The RPO has contacted both Cheadle Hulme BC and Stretford BC and begun to work with them on recruiting new members through bridge taster sessions and learn bridge lessons.

We hope to set up a Learn Bridge website for the North West. 

I had to sign a contract with the EBU on behalf of the MCBA to secure 50% funding for recruitment resources from them. For our part we have to try and sign the new starters up as EBU members as early as possible and write monthly reports for the EBU.

Roll of Honour

Llandudno Swiss Pairs
Several Manchester players and pairs went to Llandudno for the annual Swiss Pairs on 7-8th July run by the North Wales Bridge Association. Rodney Lighton and Neil Thomas were first equal with Jason Hackett and John Sansom, also Peter Greaves  finished third with Raj Gupta. 

Summer Seniors Congress
Gary Hyett won the B final of the pairs at Eastbourne on 6th-8th July with Alan Cooke.  Gary and Alan played the Swiss Teams with John Jones and Adrian Fontes and finished third.

NICKO
The Cheadle Hulme team of Alec Smalley, David Barton, Rodney Lighton and Royce Alexander (also John Currie, Tom Slater) reached but lost their quarter final match to the holders, Tunbridge Wells. However, Manchester, Michael Byrne, Gary Hyett, John Holland, Alan Mould (also Michael Newman) beat Allendale.  Manchester played Tunbridge Wells in the semi-final but lost.

Scarborough Summer Congress
John Holland won the teams at Scarborough on the 27th July with Jackie Pye, Jeremy Dhondy and Bill Hirst and Gary Hyett was third in the Seniors Pairs on 26th July with Alan Cooke.  Gary and Alan were also third in the Swiss Pairs on 28-29th July.

Preston Blue Point Pairs
Several Manchester pairs participated at Preston on Sunday 5th August. Rod Franks and Ann Thornton finished second, also doing well were Janet Tolan and Andy Green in fourth place and Daniel Kelsall and Wei Che Tham who were sixth.
Summer Festival Mixed Pivot Teams
Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield, Joy and Irving Blakey won the EBUs Mixed Pivot Teams at the EBU Summer Festival.  This year the event was held at multiple centres, the Manchester team played at Huddersfield Bridge Club on 15th August.

Northern Midweek Congress
 Martin Taylor won the pairs at Harrogate with Justin Hackett on 21st-22nd August.  

Crockfords
The mainly Manchester team of John Holland, Alan Mould, Michael Byrne and Kieran Dyke finished third in the eight team final of the English National KO competition which was held in Solihull on 1st-2nd September.  John and Alan were the third best pair on cross IMPs.  

Bolton Congress
The annual Bolton Bridge Club event was held on 8-9th September.  Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield won the Championship pairs ahead of Daniel Kelsall and Wei Che Tham. 

Premier League
The first weekend of three of the prestigious EBU Premier League was held on September 15th-16th.  The first two teams in the top division will be selected to play for England in the Camrose Trophy.  The Manchester team of Jeff Morris, John Hassett, Alec Smalley and Tom Slater (with Catherine Draper and Andrew Woodcock to play in subsequent weekends) are currently doing very well lying in second position. 

World Bridge Series
The World Bridge Series took place in Orlando from 21st September to 6th October.  Michael Byrne playing with Mike Bell in the Lilienstein team reached the round of 32.

Lancashire Mixed Pairs
 Ian Kane and Barbara Eastabrook won the Lancashire Mixed Pairs at Poulton on Sunday 23rd September.  
Great Northern Swiss Pairs
John Holland playing with Clive Owen of the North East retained the trophy at Leeds on 29-30th September.  Kath & Alan Nelson were fourth equal, Daniel Kelsall & Wei Che Tham were 13th, winning the C category prize and coming second in the B category. 

Congratulations to All

Comments arising from the report

Ask Irene if you are emailing or contacting people outside of the County
4.2
Secretary (Alan Mould)
I was formally elected for the first time at this year’s AGM, having been accepted into the post subsequent to the previous year’s AGM.

After the flurry of activity around the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)) that came into force on 25th May 2018, this has been a very quiet period in this role. 
The main communication from the EBU has been a letter from the chair of the board (Jeremy Dhondy) asking counties views on abolishing the May shareholders meeting and therefore only having one a year. The stated reason for this is that the attendance is very poor (22 out of 39 counties at the last one), but one suspects that finance is also a driver. This was dealt with by the officers who were unanimously of the view that the May meeting was an important part of the democracy of the EBU and if attendance was poor, the board should look to making the shareholders meetings less dull. I wrote back accordingly.  

There has been no other communication or work of note.
Comments
The meetings are all a fait accompli anyway.
4.3
Treasurer (Joy Blakey)
Interim financial statement 10th May to 25th October 2018.

Since taking over the role of Treasurer in May I have been trying to simplify the various accounting systems my predecessors followed.  I am not a qualified accountant and am not prepared to do a Double Entry system of accounting.  However, I fully understand that all income and expenses must be properly recorded, receipts obtained and full disclosure of all such movements of money accounted for.  I think that by now everyone knows that receipts and proper invoices are required by me before payments will be made. Everyone in charge of running our County events are used to preparing documentation of income and expenditure of their particular event for the Treasurer so I have no problems relating to those.  
After quite a struggle with Nat West, I have achieved an online banking system which enables me to make payments easily and to check incoming payments (daily if necessary). This not only saves on postage but the recipients are in receipt of their money in a quick and trouble-free way.  However, it should be noted that for safety, for large amounts I will do a small test payment first to ensure that all transfers are made correctly. Email confirmation from the recipient is also requested by me to ensure that funds have been received, thus safeguarding all concerned.
With regard to the Skipton Building Society, it has taken 4 months to get nowhere and I am still awaiting confirmation and a new pass book from them confirming that I am the Treasurer! They assure me this is in hand.
The June 2018 Intermediate Pairs made a small loss of £22 after all expenses. There were 42 players.
The July 2018 Swiss Teams made a profit of £318 after all expenses (unfortunately we had to make a small refund of 65 x £2 for a board error the previous year). There were 104 players.
League and Cup Entries for 2018/19 amount to £3,349 less overpayments of £40 still to be refunded making the income from the league and Cup £3,309.00 for the 2018/19 season.  Three or four teams were extremely slow to pay their entry and required an unbelievable amount of chasing by both myself and the League Secretary.
In the period the EBU has paid the county approximately £1,042 for our part of the P2P charges and Direct membership.
I have to comment that the EBU Accounting System is unbelievably poor; it would be so much better if they adopted a Sage Accounting Package but they seem committed to a far inferior system which is not only time consuming but inefficient.

I have paid £1,595.35 to the EBU for County Team entries to the Tollemache and Pachabo and included in that figure are the Licence Fee of £411.60 for the Green Pointed Swiss Teams event and a little over £514 for P2P for the league and cup. 

£180 was also paid for the National Finals of the Inter County Leagues and £540 for two teams in the President’s Cup.  
I have paid £180 to Sara Miles, the membership development worker and £168 to Jeff Morris for travel expenses to Leeds for three Northern Counties Working Party meetings.
There have been various other things to pay – Directors’ Fees, Hall Hire, engraving, printing – all correctly accounted for.
When I took over the balance in the Nat West Current Account was £4,421.93 less unpresented cheques from the previous year amounting to £1010 so the actual figure was £3,411.93.
The Credit Balance at Nat West on the current account at 25th October 2018 is £5,363.67.
The Credit Balance at Nat West on the Reserve Account (Cantor Cup Fund) at 25th October 2018 is £5,650.03 (including £1 interest!)
The Credit Balance at Skipton Building Society at 25th October 2018 is £10,929.69.

There are no current substantial outstanding outgoings pending as all accounts have been paid up to date. During November payments of £50 to each Tollemache player will be paid plus expenses for the NPC. 
It has been an interesting time for me and whilst I still have a lot to learn, I am teaching myself as I go along and I hope that the progress I have made so far is satisfactory.
Comments

When application for league goes out next year, there should be a deadline for payment. If people have not paid by 31st August there should be a £10 surcharge.

Agreed that it will be £10/month for late payment.
Action: Literature for league and Cup to show £10/month charge for late payment for 2019-20

The meeting thanked JB for sorting out internet banking for the county.

The Committee thanks JB for her work.
4.4
League Secretary (Kath Nelson) & Goldstone Convenor (Roger Hopton)

League

69 teams entered (67 last year)

Some long standing, higher division teams have left the league: Isolated Menace, Leaders with Attitude and Uppercut. This is due to ill health for the most part.

Several new teams have entered. Stretford Sabres I placed in Division 5, Fourplusone in Division 6 and the rest in Division 7.

I arranged the league as follows:

Div 1: 11 teams

Div 2,3,4,5: 10 teams

Div 6, 7: 9 teams

Some of the new teams in Division 7 are very inexperienced and already feeling the pressure.

A couple of these new teams have complained about their opponent's behaviour at the table and already talking about not entering next year.

Another Div 7 team captain has entered but didn’t know "how difficult it would be" and I am awaiting her decision whether to remain or not.

The vast majority of teams entered on time without any problem. A (very) few teams caused some annoyance by needing continual reminders to pay their fees.
Higson Cup

48 teams (50 last year) have entered including some from Division 7, after a bit of persuasion.

However, I have been challenged over this persuasion after one team had a "terrible experience" with a Division 3 team.

I have written/spoken to the 2 teams involved who have been accused of the poor behaviour.

In the past I have given 2 verbal warnings to a Division 3 player about his behaviour and written to his captain to keep him in check.

I have also had complaints about a top Division 1 player last year who really spoilt the experience of a Div 4 team who had the misfortune to play against him in the Cup.

We talk about Best Behaviour at Bridge but obviously this is not being taken on board by some players.
Goldstone Trophy
The entry this year was 18 teams, 4 less than last year, which means there are only 2 preliminary games this year. I think the entry was partially affected by the teams suddenly realising they must have Manchester players only in their team.

For the draw this year, it didn’t seem fair choosing the lowest ranked teams playing them against each other and then putting them against the first and second ranked teams in the main second round. So, this time I seeded the 4 best teams and drew all the other teams for the remaining places and also drew the slot the preliminary round would feed into the main draw.

Only one match played so far, but thus is fine as the main draw has until end Dec to play their games

Comments


One league team withdrew this morning which was a shame.

Worried about two division 7 teams who are absolute beginners who are playing against more experienced players in the division.
There is now a repechage in the Higson Cup. However, the regulations are at the moment unclear and they are being clarified by AW, who is becoming Higson Cup secretary for this year.

Action: AW to clarify regulations for the Higson Cup and Plate.
4.5
Membership Secretary (Karen Sandler)


Member Analysis October 2018
From the last analysis:

             March 2018  

	P2P
	1292
	

	Junior/Student
	20
	

	Direct Members
	63
	

	Direct Juniors
	0
	

	(Teachers - EBTA
	  24)
	

	Total
	1375
	

	TOTAL from spreadsheet
	1362
	



October 2018

	P2P
	1359

	Direct members
	    53

	(Teachers - EBTA
	    19)

	Juniors (under 25)
	  13

	Fast track student
	   1

	Total from spreadsheet
	      1413


Notes:

Teachers come into the P2P figures.

The total of P2P, direct, juniors and the fast track student reconciles.

The totals are much higher than previously, and it is not all accounted for because of Bessie’s becoming affiliated. A number of people have primary bridge clubs outside the County. The spreadsheet now shows people who have secondary membership within the County’s affiliated clubs, and these now seem to be counted. This makes a direct comparison of the figures almost impossible.

Comments

Action: AM to write to the EBU saying it is impossible to accurately tell who our members are. AM to liaise with KS over this.

4.6
Tournament Secretary (Ann Thornton)
This has been a good year with events well supported. My thanks go to all those involved in directing, organising, promoting and hosting the various tournaments.  

All events were well attended and enjoyed by all who played.

Ben Franks:

The Ben Franks places were:

1st: Michael Byrne & Michael Newman

2nd: Joy Blakey & Irving Blakey

3rd: Barbara Lewis & Alec Smalley

4th: Eddie Thornton-Chan & Graham Currie

These pairs qualify for the Corwen Trophy in June. Thanks Jeff Smith for directing and to everyone involved in making this a very enjoyable day of bridge. The Ben Franks ran at a cost of £7.92

Gazette Trophy:

The Gazette Cup hosted 10 teams with a new entrant this year in the Marple team. Unfortunately, Stretford were unable to raise a team this year. Congratulations to the winners Manchester ‘A’ who will go forward to Garden Cities. Congratulations also to Manchester ‘C’ who won the trophy for the best intermediate team. Thanks goes to Joan Lewis who directed the event so efficiently. The event showed a profit of £49.90.

Cantor Cup:

The Cantor Cup event was well attended. The event was hosted by MBC and very well directed by Joan Lewis. My thanks to Barbara Lewis who organised the event and to the Cantor family who fund it.  
Intermediate Events

Autumn Intermediate Pairs:
24 pairs took part at Altrincham on Sunday 5th November and had an enjoyable afternoon. The winners were Wei Che Tham and David Tilley. Thanks to Barbara Lewis for organising and to Joan Lewis for her excellent directing.

Summer Intermediate Pairs:
The Intermediate Pairs at Altrincham on Sunday 11th June attracted a good entry of 28 pairs who had an enjoyable afternoon.  Winners by a large margin were Graham Winn and Susan Triggs.  Thanks to Barbara Lewis and Ann Thornton for organising and to Joan Lewis for directing. 

The start time for intermediate event in April has been put back to 3.00pm as the event clashes with the Manchester Marathon. Also, at the request of Barbara Lewis, the summer event has been put back, 24th June. 
Northern Counties Improvers Pairs:

The regional final will be held 13/14th May. Jeff Morris will finalise details and forward to appropriate qualifiers. Qualifying pairs include top half of Cantor Cup and winning duplicate pairs from MBC Tues night until the final, plus any other recommended qualifiers from other clubs

This has been a good year with events well supported. My thanks go to all those involved in directing, organising, promoting and hosting the various tournaments.  

All events were well attended and enjoyed by all who played.

Comments
Numbers for the Intermediate competitions are going down.

4.7
Congress Secretary (Irene Davies)


Congress takes place on Saturday 5th and Sunday 6th January 2019 at the Marriot Victoria and Albert Hotel on Water Street.

· At Tournament Committee we agreed to change the timings on the Saturday.  We will now start at 12am and finish about 7.30pm with only a 45 minute break between sessions. This will enable players to eat/ drink after the second session. There has been much lobbying for this change and we will see how it works out. It is important that players are made aware that there will not be a long break for a meal in the middle of the Saturday session. The Sunday timings remain unchanged. The Saturday timings of the Players Progress Cup will also alter to start at 12am and finish about 4pm.

· Neil Morley will be the lead TD at the Congress. On Saturday he will be assisted by Nicholas Greer and on the Sunday by Henry Bissell. We will have to round timers in the room to discourage slow play and NM has been asked to facilitate players keeping to time.

· Entry fees are the same as last year : £25 per player per day or £45 for the whole congress. Under 25s half price. Players can now pay by BACS. We decided not to go with an IZettle machine and account for paying by card on the day, but we may consider it for the future. We are in the process of setting up an on line entry form. This will either be directly through the MCBA site or through the League area of the website.

· There are brochures advertising the Congress. Please take them to bridge events you attend and talk to players about Congress.

· I intend to make this the last Manchester Congress I organise. Really there is a whole team of people that organise it and I am just the one that takes the final responsibility. It would be good if someone came forward now so they could see what needed doing in practice before having to take it on. Any takers?
4.8
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)
State is pretty good. 5 teams in NBL. NBL has finished and been a great success. A1 won, B won. C2 did not do well but enjoyed it. C1 lost on a split tie.

We won the Derbsyshire match which was at Spondon.

President’s Cup also held in Spondon. We won it, despite being told we had not! 

Came second in InterCounties final.

B and C team seminars will now take place in the Spring, as well as an A team seminar.
Comment

We fielded 10 new pairs this year.

C2 was the brainchild of Adam. It has proved a great success.
4.9
Green Point Secretary (Rhona Goldenfield)
Teams in July was full 26 teams won by Roger Allison’s team.

We had to refund £2 to 65 players who played last year in the teams because there was a problem in the first round with the boards,

The venue is booked for both events in 2019 pairs March and teams July.

We have booked Ken Johnson as the Director as Rob Dixon did not want to direct again.

4.10
Chair of Selectors (Alan Mould)
At the 2018 MCBA AGM, Steve Mattinson stood down and John Roberts was elected unopposed to the Selection Committee, meaning the Committee now consisted of Roger Hopton, Alan Mould, Michael Newman, John Roberts and Adam Wiseberg.
Since the AGM, the new Committee has met three times (June, July and August) and is due to meet again in December. In between time there has been frequent email correspondence. 

At the first meeting:

· Alan Mould was elected chair for the year, non-com.

· The selection policy was updated in line with the wishes of the AGM. Specifically, it was confirmed that the A1, B and C1 teams should be competitive in that division; the A2 team as strong as possible whilst not compromising A1 or B; and the new C2 team should give a chance for as many pairs as possible to play for the county.

· The new Committee captain’s report pro-forma was finalised and will be sent to all captains.

· Teams for the Derbyshire match, Inter Counties super final (A division), the President’s Cup A team and the new President’s Cup B team were selected.

At the second meeting, teams for the Northern League rounds 1 and 2 were selected.

At the third meeting, all captain’s reports were reviewed; teams for the Northern League rounds 3 and 4 and the Tollemache qualifier were selected.

In the Derbyshire match, MCBA won by a small margin (13 imps) having lost for the last two years in succession. The Committee had decided to slightly strengthen the team by deliberately including a pair from the lower half of the B pool and this seems to have been an appropriate thing to have done.

In the Inter Counties super final (A division), the South-East region was missing for the second year running meaning a 4 team final, and Manchester came second for the second year running, this time to Dorset.

The President’s Cup was something of a shambles. Lancashire was announced as the winner, but the following day the director discovered that he had erroneously given out the penultimate session scores as the final scores, and in fact Manchester had won by 3VPs. Since Lancashire had already been presented with the trophy and the result was up on their website, this unsurprisingly caused some bitterness. The Committee also discovered that a regulation in the President’s Cup was that you could not play more than 12 players over the weekend with the prior permission of the Director (apparently because the scoring programme cannot cope with it!). This regulation was unknown to the Committee or the match secretary, and a search of M&CBA’s website and the director’s website revealed no trace of the regulations. Fortunately, this has all died down now, but in future we need to ensure that the match secretary informs the director that MCBA will always have more than 12 players in each team. There were considerable complaints from players about the venue, and to be fair, Spondon is a complete pain to get to – impossible by public transport and well over two hours by car. However, the President’s Cup circles round the areas year by year, so it is what it is. On the plus side, this year for the first time, counties were invited to send a second team. Only Manchester took up this offer (again causing grumbling from the other counties for reasons I have no understanding of). The new B team was warmly received by everyone who played in it and judged a great success.

The Committee has had the usual problems with the Northern League, but thankfully, availability has been better this year, and so some of the real difficulties of previous years have not been encountered. Despite the concerns of some (including the chair of selectors) that we would have problems getting out a C2 team, this has proved groundless and we have been able to field the full 5 teams (20 pairs plus reserves for each of 4 Saturdays). The results have been more positive than last year:

· The A1 team won the division, after leading by a mere 5VPs from Yorkshire 2 after round 3, but a massive last round saw the lead stretch to a deceptive looking 31 VPs.

· The A2 team will always struggle and after a promising first couple of rounds (including beating Manchester A1 19-1!) finished its consistent place of bottom.

· The B team had a complete roller coaster of a season, finishing first, last, first with a HUGE score and first on the four rounds, despite the teams all being comparable in strength. That added up to them finishing first overall by the huge margin of 52 VPs.

· The C1 team had a cruel fate. It was 12 VPs ahead of Yorkshire NW going into the last round. A poor last round, and a good one from Yorkshire NW, saw the teams level on VPs, but Yorkshire NW won the split tie on head-to-head matches. Very bad luck to all those who played in the Manchester C1 team.

· The new C2 team finished seventh out of eight, a long way clear of eighth (Westmoreland) and in touch with sixth. This is actually almost identical to the performance of last year’s C team. The Committee understands that players enjoyed the event. 

Finally, the Committee has seen some confusion this year with reserves being unaware that they were reserves, captains being unaware that they were captains, and the captain’s pro-forma not being circulated to captains. The Committee has been working with the match secretary around these matters of communication and is hopeful that everything is now sorted.
Comments

Some find filling in the captain form tedious.

Useful for captains to take the results with them.

NBL congratulated Manchester on its closest adherence to NBL regulations this year!

Entry fee paid by the County has got up from £60 to £75 for 2018-19.

4.11
Publicity Officer (Jeff Morris)

No report.
4.12
EBU Shareholders (Michael Newman, Jeff Morris, Alec Smalley)

There has been no shareholder meeting since the last meeting, so no report.
4.13
Schools, Youth and Teachers Liaison (Jeff Morris)


Had one response to the offer to go into schools and teach mini-bridge.

David Adelman has been asked EBED to become a trainer for mini-bridge.
4.14
Webmaster (Rodney Lighton)

I am currently developing an online entry form for the congress, using google forms, similar to the one used by Kath for the league. Once I have done this, I can do online entry forms for the Ben Franks etc. if needed.

5
Report from the Membership Campaign Working Group

Development officer has 50 hours of time.

Working with Dave Tilley at Stretford who is doing lots of work.

Has had long discussions with Ross at Bramhall about the evening sessions.

Next clubs to contact are Trafford and Besses.


Working group has been putting in a bid to the Stockport Local Fund for £4000. Work done by ST, BL and HB. On to the second level. The bid will be to get into the Community and run taster sessions.


Hope to get a LearnBridge website up and running.

Comments:


Has she spoken to Trafford BC? No, as they are doing the right things.


They are getting 40+ in their beginner sessions, and also have gentle sessions. They must be doing something right.


However, not running sessions this September.


Mark Garn from Bowden is running a bridge beginners session.


JB has 12 beginners at her golf club.


Lots of clubs are unaffiliated.
6
Any other Business
MBC will be moving to the Fallowfield Lawn Tennis and Bowls club in the New Year. The casino will not be used for MBC activities. Should be able to take 20 tables or so. Will be able to have matches from January. The facilities should be able to host these meetings.
Long term plan is for the bridge club to continue permanently on into the future.
Farewell to Palatine Road event on Sunday 9th December.

7
Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 26th March 2019.
